REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING JUNE 20, 2022

Matt Lehto, Chairman; Matt Granger; Supervisor; Ryan Van Ornum, Supervisor; Shelley Jolma, Clerk, Heather Schutte, Treasurer

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Matt Lehto. There were 3 towns people present. The minutes of the May Monthly Board Meeting were read. A motion was made by Matt G and second by Ryan VO to accept the meeting minutes as read. The Treasurer presented the Treasurer's Report. A total of \$34,184.21 was submitted to pay bills. We had a credit balance of \$191,317.33 in the checking account. A motion was made by Ryan VO second by Matt G to accept the Treasurer's Report.

*Sheriff's Department Report: None

*Fire Department Report: None

*Road Foreman Report:

Discussion about new grader and the lease possibilities. Discussion. The Road Foreman was directed to get prices from a few different places and bring back to the board. Clerk was directed to contact the Towns Assoc to see if this would need to be put out on bids.

Roadman retiring soon. CDL training is approx. \$3800 at Northwood Tech College. Does the town need to advertise for the position or can the town hire a valid candidate? Clerk was directed to contact the Towns Association to see if this needs to be advertised.

*Old Business:

ARPA Funds- 2022 Payment goes into accts in June. This is the 2nd and final payment for these funds.

LRIP Grant Projects- Town of White River was awarded 2 projects on a 50%/50% basis. These funds cannot be moved to 1 project. It was suggested that we keep both awarded projects as we have 5 years to use these funds.

Recycling Attendant Position- Advertisement for this position was posted in the 3 posting locations and on the website. There were 3 applicants. 3 young boys that would like to each work every 3rd week. There was a motion to hire all 3 boys for the position. Pay is \$13/hour.

*New Business:

Liquor/Tobacco License Approval: (2) Class "B" Beer/Liquor Licenses were received and advertised legally in the newspaper. (1) Class "B" temporary License was received for Sanborn Community Club's Tractor Pull. A motion was made by Matt L and 2nd by Ryan VO to approve these licenses. (1) Tobacco license was received from Jack's Store. A motion was made by Matt L and 2nd by Matt G to approve this. Clerk will issue licenses.

Alzheimer Support- Can we help them by advertising on the website. Clerk was directed to put the alzheimers support link on the website.

Dust Control- Deer Creek Rd/Schwiesow Rd-Residents want more dust control. All of the dust

control has been put down. The Board discussed the need for more on Schwiesow Rd because of the increased traffic with the White River bridge being out and more traffic on the road. Road foreman was directed to order 1 more ½ load to help with these 2 roads. A motion was made by Matt L to purchase another ½ load of dust control, 2nd by Matt G.

Public Input:

Sign on Schwiesow Rd is tipping over.

Bills were paid and checks signed.

A motion was made by Matt L and 2nd by Matt G to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 18th, 2022 at 6:00 PM.

Shelley Jolma, Clerk